
MVLP LUNCHEON MEETING MINUTES

JULY 14, 2025


The meeting was called to order at 10:55 by Special Event Advisor and Past 
President Pam Smith.  


Pam announced that our next event will be Hawaiian Goofy Golf and Lunch on 
August 11th.  The deadline for $20.00 checks is August 4th at 2:00 in the Black 
Box.  As this is a regularly scheduled putting day there is no pre-registration 
required….just show up for fun wearing your favorite Hawaiian attire.  The lunch 
menu is the Par 3 Salad with egg, tuna and chicken salad on a bed of lettuce.  It 
will be served with a roll and butter and the special drink of the day is Goofy 
Grog for $6.00.  


-  Secretary’s Report:

	 As there were no corrections or additions needed to the Luncheon 	 	 	
	 Meeting Minutes of June 9, 2025 previously posted on the website, 		 	
	 Pam asked for a motion to approve.  Vicki Strief made the motion 	 	 	
	 and Patty Stark seconded.  The motion carried.


-  Treasurer’s Report:

	 The June Treasurer’s Repot was given by Treasurer Marilyn Ginther.  	 	
	 Beginning Balance was $16,781.88 with Income of $1,107.00 and 	 	 	
	 Expenses of $1,158.06.  Closing Balance was $16,730.82 with a 	 	 	
	 Working Balance of $2,986.69.


Pam next called Sandy Valeton forward to introduce our Guest Speakers for the 
day Silver Sponsor “The Grout Doctor” owned by Brian and Simonette 
Mildebrandt.  Sandy thanked the Mildebrandt’s for their sponsorship and 
announced that thanks to the program dessert of Rainbow Sherbet and a 
Macadamia Nut Cookie will be served today.    

	 Brian and Simonette gave a very informative presentation starting 	 	 	
with their background and an overview of their company.  They 	 	 	
described the cleaning methods they use and additional work 	 	 	 	
sealing and recoloring grout if requested.  They use a color seal 	 	 	
which provide uniformity and passed samples of colors available.  	 	 	
They emphasized their strict quality control for their process.  		 	 	
Questions were encouraged and several were asked.  A flyer was 	 	 	
passed out with special discounts currently available and 6 lucky putters also 
received an additional discount.  


Pam thanked the Mildebrandt’s for their sponsorship and their presentation and 
invited them to stay for lunch.  She also thanked Jo Ann Wilbour for her beautiful 



piano music (which we all noted had several Beatle songs) and the servers for 
their ongoing attention to our luncheons.  


Winners cards which go on account were announced as follows:

	 	 4 Holes-in-One  

Jean Kraus, Barbara Bloch & Dottie Adams

	 	 Money Hole 

Kim Halper, Peg Senst, Judie Knapp & Kay Tomaszek 


Committee card for the month of June was announced:

	 	 Luncheon Candy for June & July - Barb Miller


New 39er Stickers for June were announced and passed out to those present as 
follows:

	 	 Danielle Schamp & Kim Berg


July Birthdays were announced and Happy Birthday was sung.  Our guest 
Simonette Mildebrandt also stood as she celebrated a July birthday.  

	 	 Mary Ann Cram	 7/2

	 	 Olga Clouser	 7/2

	 	 Annette Moyle	 7/3

	 	 Linda Edwards	 7/6

	 	 Neba Reiter		 7/6

	 	 Peg Senst	 	 7/12

	 	 Kathy Niles	 	 7/13

	 	 Kim Berg	 	 7/17

	 	 Diane Kirstine	 7/26

	 	 Loretta Edgerton	 7/26

	 	 Lorna Kitchen	 7/26

	 	 Helen Pagnano	 7/27

	 	 Roxy Heacock	 7/28

	 	 Linda Martin	 7/29

	 	 Jeanne OMeara	 7/31

	 	 Jo Ann Wilbour	 7/31

	 	 LeeAnn Andrade	 7/31

The winner of the Birthday Gift Card was Loretta Edgerton.


Marilyn made an announcement regrading Patty Siniscalchi a new Putter whose 
daughter was in a serious snowboarding accident earlier this year.  Patty has not 
been able to join us for putting but a card was made available for everyone to 
sign to send her our best wishes.  




The monthly awards for June were announced and the winner present came 
forward to receive her award and have a picture taken.  

	 Roadrunner Award (Low Gross) - Kay Tomaszek (absent) 36.3

	 Lou Ann Garvin Tiger Award (Low Net) - Ruth Sollin (absent) 29.7

	 Hole-in-Wonder - Barbara Bloch 8


To finalize the meeting the following drawings were held:

	 Free Lunch won by Sandy Valeton.

	 Door Prizes won by Mary Ann Cram, Barb Miller & Ann Cristofani.  

	 50/50 Raffle of $79.50 was won by Susan Stone who most 	 	 	 	
	 generously donated the full amount to the School Charity Fund.  Thank 	 	
	 you Susan.    


As there was no additional business Pam asked for a motion to adjourn the 
meeting.  A motion was made by Sandy Strack and seconded by Jean Kraus to 
adjourn.  Motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 12:33.  



